Boston Eleving Transcript Editorial Rooms.

May 2, 1925

and.

Dear Doctor Cushing:

I have been waiting reply to yours of the 27th until your book on Sir William Osler came to hand.

It did so yesterday and Mr. Edgett called up Professor Bliss Perry as you suggested. We got a very polite reply to the effect that he would be very pleased to do it, but as his engagements were such that he could not get around to it before the middle of June. That put him out of the question from a newspaper point of view.

Mr. Edgett tells me that Mr. Edmund Noble is well fitted to handle the topic and as he is used to newspaper expedition, we are going to turn it over to him if that is agreeable to you.

With many thanks for thinking of us in the matter, I am

Cordially yours,

Gnostrandell

Doctor Harvey Cushing Peter Bent Brigham Hospital 721 Huntington Avenue Boston, 17, Mass.